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Carr's Landing Community & Recreation Association 

Directors Meeting Minutes of Wednesday March 6, 2019
 

Please note that no cars should be on the paved parking area at the fire hall to allow fire fighters access to park and respond to calls. Park only on gravel areas in the parking lot or on the street.
 1. Chair's welcome and call to order at 7pm

· There was a significant snowfall this evening and attendance was limited, plus there were insufficient Directors to have quorum, so the formal meeting was cancelled.

2. Fire Safety Presentation:

Steve Windsor, the Lake Country Fire Chief provided an overview on Fire Safety within the community.  Some highlights were as follows;

· Steve’s career in firefighting has been significant, with his career starting in Victoria and the Gulf Islands

· The 2003 Provincial program “Firesmart” has been somewhat helpful in BC communities but much more can be done 

· In the Okanagan, home owners should expect future valley fires.

· There is provincial grant money available for communities and municipalities for programs to reduce fire risk.  Lake Country is proactive in seeking funding and has received recent grants such as

· $30k for a report that reviews higher risk areas in Lake Country

· $200k for Oyama and Beaver Lake area (water shed for the community) for removal of dead lumber

· $100k for Greenspaces and Parks

· There is no grant funding available for private property

· There is funding for community event(s), in the order of $500 for chipper rental, barbeque supplies, etc.  Carrs Landing could consider this funding for an effort within the community.

· Homeowners should be prepared for fire mitigation such as

· Basic firefighting tools, such as shovels, rakes

· Outdoor sprinklers and garden hoses

· Sprinkler kit that clips to the gutter (ie WASP, although on water systems such as East Side, in the event of a fire, water pressure would be insufficient to meet demand. The Fire Department was looking at options to purchase or lease pressure and water supply systems to augment utility water during a fire event)

· Emergency Kit

· Evacuation preparedness (meds, important papers, animal food for 3 days, etc.)

· A Firesmart pamphlet was provided to all attendees.

· In the Okanagan, homeowners should be prepared to evacuate within an one hour maximum notice period.  Valley fires can travel extremely quickly and will typical work their way up hill.  There may not be a long lead evacuation alert.

· Home owners can contact the firehall to solicit a fire risk hazard assessment on their residence and property.  One can contact Fire@lakecoutnry.bc.ca
· For larger properties, residents subject to obtaining the necessary permit can burn wood (limbs, branches, dead trees)  however there is a desire to reduce this approach so as not to increase smoke and particulates within the valley.  Wood chipping is an option but placement of the wood chips should be well away from a building.  Preference is to haul wood away if possible.

· Over the next couple of weeks, reports will be reviewed with Mayor and Council regarding: 

· Juniper cove as a hazardous area – only one road in and out, large acreages with higher risk of fire

· Spion Kiop risk and potential remediation strategies.

There was a general Q&A session and after about 70 minutes the group thanked Chief Windsor

3. Chair topics:

· Doug asked for input in on meeting frequency.  There was support for meetings every month from April to September, as many of the temporary residents were more available during this period.  The balance of the year would have a reduced frequency.

· Provided brief updates on the Parks Master Plan, the intent for the next meeting to have a RCMP representative talk to the community and then potentially a EMS representative for May.
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